Parentmail Update: 11.02.22

Dear Parent/Carer

INSET Day: Friday 18 February 2022

As published on the school calendar, Friday 18 February is a designated INSET day. Therefore, the School will be closed to pupils on that day for staff training.

Updated Welsh Government COVID-19 Guidance

We have today received updated guidance from Welsh Government regarding COVID-19 and school procedures.

The main requirements which will take effect from 28 February 2022 are outlined below:

- Pupils are encouraged to take LFT tests twice a week. This advice does not impact on arrangements for those identified as contacts of positive cases (who are advised to use LFTs each day for 7 days) or those who have symptoms (who should self-isolate and arrange a PCR test as soon as possible.)
- 2. Face coverings will no longer be routinely recommended in classrooms. This means that during lessons from 28 February 2022 pupils will no longer be required to wear face coverings unless they wish to do so. Face coverings will continue to be recommended for areas outside classrooms, for example when moving around communal areas where social distancing cannot be maintained.

We wish you an enjoyable weekend.

Cowbridge Comprehensive School Senior Leadership Team